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HARVARD CONSERVATION COMMISSION 
MINUTES OF MEETING 

FEBRUARY 20, 2014    
APPROVED: April 17, 2014                              

 
Vice Chairman Jim Breslauer called the meeting to order at 7:03pm in the Town Hall Meeting 
Room                
 
Members Present: Jim Breslauer, Charlie Gorss, Don Ritchie, Wendy Sisson, Jaye Waldron and 
Joanne Ward   
 
Others Present: Liz Allard (LUB Admin), Joe Schmidt, Tony Shaw and Peter Basile  
 
Review Site Plan with Parks & Recreation Commission for Boat Trailer Parking on Pond 
Road  
Joe Schmidt was present to discuss the proposed boat trailer parking along Pond Road.  Mr. 
Schmidt explained the proposed plan shows four parking spaces, long enough to accommodate a 
trailer and vehicle; a retaining wall will be required along the eastern slope.  All work will be within 
100’ of Bare Hill Pond.  Wendy Sisson wanted to hear about any plans in the near future for any 
additional parking at The pond.  Mr. Schmidt stated for at least the next five years he sees no 
plans to increase the existing parking.  Discussions around additional parking have taken place 
and would potentially require the digging into the hill along the existing parking lot.  Ms. Sisson 
would like to see more details in terms of drainage in the proposed boat trailer parking area.  
Members agree the preliminary plan looked sufficient, but the entire plan can be better vetted out 
during the permitting process with the Commission.   
  
Follow up on Herman Orchard Proposals 
Tony Shaw submitted and read a letter to the Commission (see Appendix A).  Don Ritchie had 
not been in attendance at the previous meeting, but has reviewed the other proposals submitted 
by Wendy Sisson. Ms. Sisson explained to Mr. Ritchie what it is Little Rascals Orchard would like 
to do on the site and for that they would allow access through their land to clear the orchard.  In 
Ms. Sisson’s opinion it should be the Conservation Commission who handles the work of 
prepping the site.  Ms. Sisson explained the haying that Mr. Shaw is proposing is an intense 
process that is typically done with two cuttings per growing season.  Jim Breslauer further 
explained to Mr. Ritchie that the sheep Little Rascals would like to graze in the cleared orchard 
will be in a moveable pen area, allowing for rotation of their location from time to time.  Mr. Shaw 
stated the sheep will destroy the land by ripping up the grass down to the ground.  Jaye Waldron 
noted that permission from the owners of the right of way into the Hermann Orchard would need 

to be obtained prior to any improvements to that road and the improvements will require a filing 
with the Concom.   Ms. Sisson has spoken with a local engineering firm which agrees the access 
right of way needs substantial improvements beyond putting down some gravel as proposed by 
Mr. Shaw.  
 
Peter Basile asked if Little Rascals would be doing the clearing Mr. Shaw has proposed to 
conduct.  Ms. Sisson stated they would not, that work would be completed by a private contractor 
hired by the Town.  If Mr. Basile understands it correctly Mr. Shaw’s proposal cost the town less 
than the other proposal. Ms. Sisson stated that was correct, but Ms. Sisson believes Mr. Shaw 
has not taken into account the true cost of improving the right of way.  It seems to Mr. Basile that 
Mr. Shaw’s proposal would be a worthwhile thing for the Town to do.  As Chairman of the 
Agricultural Commission, Mr. Basile stated the Agricultural Commission is in support of the land 
remaining agricultural and of the proposal put forth by Mr. Shaw.     
 
Jim Saalfield arrived at 7:45pm 
 
Don Ritchie made a motion to accept the proposal to clear the Hermann Orchard for the purpose 
of it being turned into and maintained as a hay field as proposed by Tony Shaw.  Joanne Ward 
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seconded the motion.  Jaye Waldron asked what if the owners of the right of way do not allow the 
improvement of the right of way and the Town has to pursue a taking by eminent domain; what 
kind of cost will that be to the Town.  Ms. Sisson explained the work proposed by the Land 
Stewardship Subcommittee would be conducted without having to access the site from the right 
of way, but through Little Rascals property.  Mr. Shaw asked if he could get access through Little 
Rascals as well.  Mr. Ritchie stated that would have to be handled between himself and Little 
Rascals.  The motion was defeated 1-4-1 with Jaye Waldron abstaining from the vote.   
 
ZBA Request for Comments 
Liz Allard stated she has reviewed the application for a Comprehensive Permit filed on behalf of 
Chelmsford Housing Opportunities for Intergenerational and Community Development for an 
affordable housing project of nine rental units at 105 Stow Road.  Ms. Allard reviewed the plan 
with the members and had the following comments:  

� Will need to file an application with the Commission  
� Erosion controls should include both silt sacks and silt fencing 
� Would like to see erosion control barrier around the carriage house extend to the edge 

of pavement 
� Consider the reduction of pavement to allow for better infiltration of storm water runoff 

and the ability to reduce the size of the basin 
� Provide an O&M plan for the basin 

 
The Commission agreed to include a comment about the basin having no treatment of 
stormwater other than settling.   
 
Follow-up to Encroachment on Prospect Hill Conservation Area 
Wendy Sisson was reminded of the encroachment that was noted when the management plan 
was completed for the are and wanted to know if the issues had been taken care of.  Members 
agreed that a follow up letter should be sent to the property owner to obtain an update from him 
on the status of the encroachments.    
 
Master Plan Update  
Jaye Waldron stated she understands the Devens issue much better now that she has had an 
opportunity to review the Phase I report. Ms. Waldron reviewed the upcoming roundtable 
discussions scheduled for March.  Ms. Waldron asked if the current Open Space and Recreation 
Plan included a list of ideal uses for the current inventory of conservation land.  Liz Allard stated it 
did not, but this may be a new requirement of the plan and may need to be completed when the 
plan is updated in 2015.     
 
Hermann Orchard Revisited 
Wendy Sisson stated she would like to move forward on the proposal for the Hermann Orchard 
through the Land Stewardship Subcommittee. Ms. Sisson is seeking the permission of the 
Commission to start talks with Little Rascals in regards to contracting with them for access to the 
Hermann Orchard and allow them to use the cleared orchard for grazing sheep.  Members in 
attendance agreed that it is okay for Ms. Sisson to begin discussing the proposal with Little 
Rascals.    
  
Adjournment 
Don Ritchie made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:33pm.  Wendy Sisson seconded the 
motion. The vote was unanimously in favor of the motion.    
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
  
Liz Allard 
Land Use Administrator/ 
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Conservation Agent 
 
 
 
 

 
DOCUMENTS & OTHER EXHIBITS 

 
ZBA Request for Comments 

� Renovation and New Construction of The Elms, 105 Stow Road, Harvard, MA, 75% set, 
Project No. 13032.00, dated 9.06.2013 
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APPENDIX A 
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